NSW

GOVERNMENT
Department of Planning and Environment

Mr Neil Weston
Development Manager
RATCH-AUSTRALIA DEVELOPMENTS

Level 7, 111 Pacific Highway
North Sydney New South Wales 2060

01/03/2022

Dear Mr Weston

Collector Wind Farm_(MP10_0156)
Noise Monitoring Report February 2022

| refer to the Noise Monitoring Report (MP10_0156-PA-20) prepared by Marshall Day Acoustics Pty
Ltd and submitted to the Department of Planning and Environment (the Department) on 25 February
2022 for the Secretary's information, in relation to Condition E8 of MP10_0156-PA-20 (the approval)
as modified, for Collector Wind Farm (the Project).

The Department has carefully reviewed the Noise Monitoring Report (the Report). The Department
notes that:
¢ Noise levels associated with operation of the Collector Wind Farm comply with the 35 dB
LAeq criterion specified in Condition E7 of the approval;
¢ Noise levels associated with operation of the Collector Wind Farm’s wind turbines were
below the applicable noise criteria specified by Condition E6 of the approval; and
e acopy of the Report has also been submitted to the Environment Protection Authority (EPA).

Please note that acceptance of this Report is not endorsement of the compliance status of the
Project.

In accordance with Condition C6 of the approval please ensure a copy of the Report is uploaded on
the Projects website within 14 days of the date of this letter.

Should you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Michael Wood, on 0459890661 or
compliance@planning.nsw.gov.au

Yours sincerely

A
Katrina O'Reilly
Team Leader - Compliance

Compliance
As nominee of the Planning Secretary

4 Parramatta Square, 12 Darcy Street, Parramatta NSW 2150 | Locked Bag 5022, Parramatta NSW 2124 | dpie.nsw .gov.au | 1


mailto:compliance@planning.nsw.gov.au

